

Faculty

During the summer vacation several changes were made in the Faculty. Rev. George A. MacDonald, B.A., who was with us last year is specializing in Physics and Mathematics at Toronto University.

Mr. John Croteau, M.A., graduate of Clark University, has been engaged as Professor of Economics and Sociology at Prince of Wales College and St. Dunstan's University. Mr. Croteau assumed his duties at the beginning of this term and has proven a valuable addition to the staff.

Mr. D. J. Sullivan, M.A., Toronto University, has been appointed to the staff as Professor of English. Mr. Sullivan has already succeeded in convincing us that he is fully qualified to fulfill the duties assigned him, and we feel that in him St. Dunstan's has added a valued member to its faculty.

Athletic Association

On September 9, S. D. U. A. A. A. held a meeting for the purpose of electing a vice-president and track-master to replace Mr. Rex Wadup and Mr. James McGuigan who were elected at the annual meeting last spring, but did not return this year. Mr. S. Gillis and Mr. E. Murphy were elected to these positions. After some discussion regarding the amount of the athletic fee to be collected, it was voted that it remain the same as last year.

Canadian Catholic Students Mission Crusade

The re-organization meeting of this society was held on Tuesday, Oct. 24, for the purpose of electing officers for the year 1933-34. The officers chosen were:

President	V. MacGillivray
Vice-President	J. O'Connor
Secretary	M. McQuaid
Treasurer	J. W. Arsenault

After the election of officers the moderator, Rev. R. V. MacKenzie briefly explained the aims of the Society and urged its members to take a more active part in the spreading of Catholicism within their own sphere.

Field Day Concert

St. Dunstan's Annual Field Day was held on September 26, and in the evening the student body enjoyed a short musicale which was rendered in conjunction with the awarding of the prizes.

The	Programme	was:	

Overture
Address J. C. Murphy, President, S. D. U. A. A. A,
Vocal Solo—"In the Valley of the Moon"S. Connolly
Piano Solo H. Arsenault
Vocal Solo—"My Fraternity Pin" P. Callaghan

Distribution of Prizes

Step DanceJ. O'Hanley
Vocal Solo—"Love's Old Sweet Song"
Address Rev. W. McGuigan, Moderator
Remarks by the Rector, Rev. J. A. Murphy
God Save the King.

Address

On Oct. 20, we were pleasantly surprised by a visit from Rev. John Knox, S.J., who during the past few months has been edifying the people of Prince Edward

Island by his noble missionary work.

During the course of his short talk he urged us, as followers of Christ, to shun the materialistic doctrines that exist in the world, and to do all in our power to overthrow this materialistic trend which, in his opinion, has caused the present day conditions. He also reminded us that we should in all our works remember our last end and that by so doing we shall gain everlasting happiness.

On behalf of the students, Red & White extends sincere thanks to Father Knox and wishes him every success in

his work.

DEBATES

St. Thomas' Literary and Debating Society

On Wednesday evening Oct. 4, the philosophers held a meeting to reorganize the St. Thomas Literary and Debating Society for the year 1933-34, the moderator, Rev. R. V. MacKenzie, presiding.

The officers elected were as follows: President J. C. Murphy Vice-President J. W. Arsenault Secretary F. McNeill

Councillors G. MacLellan, M. McQuaid

Keen interest has been taken in the debates and we believe the students have greatly benefited by them. Friendly rivalry exists among the members, and this helps to make the debates interesting as well as instructive.

The first debate was held on Oct. 18. The subject was: "Resolved, that the trend of modern government shows Democracy has failed." The speakers were, Pro: Melvin McQuaid and Neil Trites; Con: James MacAulay and Lester O'Donnell. This debate proved very interesting, because of the abundance of material on this subject together with the forceful arguments of both leaders. The judges awarded the decision to the Con side. A very interesting five minute speech by H. Beaudet brought

the meeting to a close.

"Resolved, that the system which employs commercial travellers should be abolished," was the subject discussed on Oct. 25. The speakers defending the resolution were: Pius Callaghan and Aubrey Hughes, while Stephen Connolly and Pius Smith defended the negative. Many salient points were brought forth by the individual speakers, but those of the Pro side proved more effective and won the decision of the judges. A most entertaining and educational speech on "The Catholic Evidence Guild" in England was delivered by Donald MacDonald who clearly made us acquainted with the aims and objects of this organization.

The last debate of this semester was held on Nov. 22. The subject was: "Resolved, that the formation of the Canadian Commonwealth Federation into a political party is in the best interests of Canadian Government." The speakers were, Pro: S. MacLellan and J. Doyle; Con: L. Monaghan and W. Shea. This debate proved very successful and after a heated discussion among the speakers, the judges awarded the decision to the Pro side by a small majority. J. W. Arsenault in his usual efficient manner delivered a five minute speech on G. K. Chesterton.

St. John's Literary and Debating Society

On Wednesday Oct. 4, this society was reorganized with Rev. M. E. Francis as Moderator. The result of the election of officers was as follows:

President Frank Dunn
Vice-President Fred Dunphy
Secretary J. A. MacDonald

Councillors James MacDonald, Joseph Smith
This society under its energetic Moderator, has shown

This society under its energetic Moderator, has shown a marked progress in its debates. We wish it continued success.

St. Augustine's Literary and Debating Society

The students of Grade X., Grade XI and Commercial Class have reorganized the St. Augustine's Literary and Debating Society, and have appointed the following officers:

Although many in this society are making their first attempt at debating, they show ability and give promise of a successful year.

Dramatic Club

At the reorganization meeting of the St. Dunstan's Dramatic Club the following officers were appointed for the year 1933-34:

P. Callaghan

On Wednesday evening, Nov. 29, the members of the II Arts Class, under the auspices of the Dramatic Club, presented Shakespeare's King Henry IV, before the student body. The entertainment, under the direction of Professor Sullivan and Father Francis, proved highly interesting as well as instructive.

Necrology

To Gerard MacLellan on the death of his father, and to Leonard Ayers on the death of his mother, *Red* & *White* extends heartfelt sympathy.

How far that little candle throws his beams! So shines a good deed in a naughty world.

-Shakespeare.

